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COMMERCE DEPARTMENT 

 

BACK (L-R) MRS. MARICA KENATALE, MS. JOTIKA D. CHAND (VICE PRINCIPAL), MRS ESMERALDA PETERO 

FRONT ( L-R) MR. SAHIL LAL, MRS. SHAVINA A SINGH, MR. LOGA MATIA (ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL) 

 

“COMMERCE IS THE EQUALIZER OF THE WEALTH OF NATIONS” 

Warm greeting to all. 

It is indeed a pleasure to forward a report for the ARYAN 2023.The department consists of 7 diligent teachers. 

The new year brought in several changes in the department. This year was a challenging year for the department 

as two of our members were in the administrative roles, Mrs Jotika Chand was in Vice Principal’s position and 

Mr. Matia Loga was in Assistant Principal’s position. To add on to this, Mr.Sydney Koroi, a senior teacher joined 

another school and he was replaced with Mrs Esmeralda Savike Petero . Despite these challenges the 

department was fully focused on improving external examination results.The result from last year’s external 

exam was a motivating factor for the department in 2023. With the availability of teaching resources, qualified 

and experienced teachers have allowed us to remain optimistic that we can improve the academic results of the 

students. 

Commerce department has been instrumental in providing the students with thorough knowledge and 

understanding of the principles of commerce, business and economic situations in order to prepare and adjust 

to the challenges to today’s world and job opportunities available in the market. The department offers 

commercial studies to year 9 and 10 while year 11,12 and 13 have choices of Accounting and Economics 

available at their discretion.At this juncture, I would like to acknowledge the hard work and dedication of the 

teachers and all the commerce students of 2023. Commerce department is enthusiastic about imparting all 

relevant and current knowledge and skills to students so that they are able to compete on today’s fast-growing 

economies both in local and global market. 

I would also like to extend my appreciation to the administrators and the ancillary staff for their help and support 

throughout the year. 

I wish all the Year 12 and 13 students sitting for external examination the best of luck and may the Almighty’s 

blessings be upon each and every one of us. 


